Prayer Letter from Rachel Hovenden – Volunteer in Peru – June 09                                  
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Hello everyone,

I hope all’s well in England! Here the humidity has started to increase – we’re at 78% today apparently and it’s getting colder. It’s getting harder to dry the washing!

On Thursday I came back from a trip to Cusco, Machu Picchu and the Amazon, which was great (see pics above) – just 5 ½ days away but crammed a lot in and met a lot of nice people. I also went a bit photo crazy…. I have a ridiculous number of photos to sort through now!

On Friday I had a meeting about the mission to Juliaca, which was good – we’ve got another meeting in two weeks’ time (19th June) and we’re going to do a fundraising event selling chicken on 27th June. The mission is with the young people from the different Anglican churches in Lima and we’ll be going from 24th July until 2nd August. It will mean travelling 24 hours on a bus I think, which will be interesting! Language will be a challenge for everyone as most people in Juliaca speak Quechua not Spanish.

Yesterday we had the second session of Youth Alpha – Why did Jesus Die? It went really well, with lots of young people. 

Take care, and I hope all of you who have finished your exams are enjoying the time off!

Prayer Points:

1. Thanks for all the young people attending Alpha. Please pray that they would feel able to ask questions and that they would come to know Jesus as their Lord and Saviour.

2. For energy and time to rest each week.

3. For guidance in preparations for the Mission to Juliaca and that the fundraising event would go well – particularly as a lot of the young people are from the shanty towns and can’t afford to go. 

4. Thanks again for improvement in my Spanish speaking and understanding – please pray this would continue, especially as I stop my Spanish lessons in a couple of weeks. Pray for motivation to keep learning.

5. For safety in travel and in general.

6. Thanks for a good time on my trip to Macchu Picchu and the Amazon. Thanks for God’s beautiful creation.

7. For my work at Shalom (the disabled children’s centre)– that God would bless the children who attend. Pray that they would really enjoy the crafts I do with them and that my English classes would be really beneficial and bring in people to the church from the surrounding area.

8. Thanks for the safe arrival of Sarah Tester’s niece yesterday (Sarah is my mentor here)!

Thanks for all your support and prayers, I really appreciate it.

Saludos,

Rachelxxx
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